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Welcome to the August Flyer 

As has been the case during the last few months we will be 
publishing the Flyer on the Farringdon Web and Facebook pages 

during the current Coronavirus restrictions. 

I hope you will all take the time to have a look and also send in 
anything that could be included. 

This month we are able to report that our new vicar Revd Bill 
Lemmey is now in place and a list of services at the various 

churches in the White Cross Community is enclosed. 

Hopefully the weather for August will be better than July and we 
can all enjoy sights such as the sunflowers on this month’s cover. 

I have included a poem about sunflowers I found on the web.  
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FARRINGDON PARISH COUNCIL PUBLIC MEETINGS 
SUSPENDED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE DUE TO COVID-19 
 
Dear Parishioners 
In response to the Covid-19 outbreak in the UK and in the event 
that it is not possible to convene a meeting of the council in a 
reasonable time all planning applications will be emailed 
to Parish Councillors within 72 hours of receipt. The clerk will 
gather Councillors comments by email and share an agreed 
response which will be sent to EDDC planning within the planning 
deadline date. The clerk will also post the planning applications on 
the PC page of the village website, and Notice Boards to make 
residents aware of the applications   Any comments can be 
emailed to the Parish Clerk who will forward these to  parish 
councilors for consideration.  This is to enable council business to 
continue.  Any decisions taken during this period are to be 
formally approved at the first council meeting following the 
emergency measures. The Parish Council will also be working 
closely with District Councillors and EDDC to ensure best practice 
in these difficult circumstances. 
 If you do not have access to the internet the Royal Mail postal 
service is continuing to operate. 
Take care and stay safe 
Farringdon Parish Council 
 
Parish Clerk Details 
Email: clerkfarringdonparishcouncil@gmail.com 
Tel 01395 232439 

 
……………………………………………………………………………

…………………………. 
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Summary of Extra Ordinary Remote Parish Council Meeting 
21/07/2020 
 Full PC minutes once approved will be available on the PC page 
of the village website: fra.btck.co.uk  Next PC meeting to be 
advised via ringmaster/noticeboards/pcwebpage 
 

Chair J Hutchings opened meeting at 8.05pm 

1  Attendees     
 Chair J Hutchings, Vice Chair N Hodges,   Cllr A Fletcher   Cllr B 
Pearce,  
 Parish Clerk  A  Sayers.  

    2.   Apologies of absence- none 

3.   Declarations of interest in items on the Agenda- none 

4.  To approve the submission of the Neighbourhood Plan  

 No amendments were raised. The parish council unanimously 
approved the NP as is. Thanks were given to the steering group and 
all those involved, for their hard work in producing the NP ready for 
submission to EDDC.       Clerk to action. 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm                                                                                 
Parish Clerk 

………………………………………………………………………
………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………
……………………. 
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FARRINGDON RINGMASTER and FACEBOOK 
For those of you not aware who have computers, the ringmaster is 
a way of informing residents of important events. To be added to 

the circulation list please send an email to Nigel Dutt at the 
address below. 

farringdon.ringmaster@hotmail.com 
There is also a Farringdon Parish Facebook group for those 

currently residing in the Parish 

 

 
REPORTING BAD SMELLS AND ODOURS 

If you are concerned about a bad smell or odour  you 
should contact both the Environment Agency and the 
EDDC Enviromental Health (who have a 24 hour 
reporting service) 
Environment Agency Hotline   0800807060 
EDDC Environmental Health – During working hours 
01395517457 _ During out of hours 01395 516854 
Please call at the time you are experiencing this 
In addition  _email    ics@environment-agency.gov.uk 

1) name, address, or post code or phone contact# 
2) where suspected smell is coming from 
3) when smell first noticed 
4) rate odour 1 (low) - 6 (high) 
5) weather conditions (if known) 
6) if residence, can you smell odour from inside the house with windows 
opened, with Windows closed. 

 

 
POTHOLES, ROAD OBSTRUCTIONS AND ANY OTHE R 
MATTERS RELATING TO ROAD CONDITIONS. 
 Please do not contact the Parish Clerk regarding the above . The 
correct contact number is Devon Highways on : 0345 155 1004 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/ 
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COME AND JOIN FARRINGDON PARISH COUNCIL 

One of our members has left the Parish Council and we are 

looking for a resident to take his place. It is essential that we keep 

the number of Councillors up to 5. Parish Council meetings are 

light-hearted and are essential to keep the parish represented and 

well maintained. It is not a time-consuming job but satisfying and 

important; just one meeting a month involving planning 

applications,  and issues local to the parish 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO 

JOIN OUR FRIENDLY TEAM? 

We need a vibrant Parish Council otherwise there is a strong 

chance that Farringdon will lose its identity and have to merge 

with an adjacent parish. Can you help us to stop this happening? 

We need enthusiastic residents to help Farringdon maintain its 

independence.  

Can you help? Change happens – come along and 

       be part of our change! For further details or to become 

involved please ring the Parish Clerk 

 Alana Sayers 01395 232439 or  

email : clerkfarringdonparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Village Hall News 
Village Halls can now be opened depending on how the 

latest government requirements can be met. If you wish to 
hire the hall please give me a ring on 01395 232459 to 

discuss your situation. 

Jurassic Fibre have kindly installed WIFI at the Village Hall at 
no extra cost to the Hall which is available for use. 

 
David Cowler 
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Reverend Bill Lemmey 
 

 
 
On Monday 13th July the induction of Revd Bill Lemmey, our new 
vicar of the Mission Community, took place at Woodbury Parish 
Church.  
We were very pleased to have the Bishop of Exeter, Bishop 
Robert,  presiding, supported by the Archdeacon, Rural Dean and 
Canon Cate Edmunds, Canon Steward of Exeter Cathedral.  

This was a very happy occasion as we welcomed Revd Bill and 
his wife Daff. Sadly only 30 people were allowed to attend, due to 
the restrictions at present. 

Revd Bill is working his way around the churches and will preside 
at Farringdon on Sunday 9th August at 9-30 for Holy 
Communion. Please try and come along to welcome Bill to 
Farringdon. 

The service was tinged with sadness as we bid farewell to Revd 
Nigel who is leaving to take over as Chaplain to Bishop Robert. 
We all wish him well. 

Please see over for the times of private prayer in the churches, 
and for upcoming services. 
 
Dawn Cowler 
Churchwarden 
 

7 

Opening times and services for the White 
Cross Mission Community 

 
These churches in the White Cross Community are opening 
weekly for private prayer: 
 
MONDAYS   Woodbury Salterton    3 – 6 pm 
TUESDAYS    All closed 
WEDNESDAYS Woodbury             10 – 1 pm 
THURSDAYS    Farringdon              2 – 5 pm 
FRIDAYS         Clyst St George       4 – 7 pm 
SATURDAYS   Clyst St Mary         10 – 1 pm   
SUNDAYS        Exton                       2 – 5 pm   
Churches are open at these times only for private prayer.   
 
There will also be one church service every week in the White 
Cross Mission of Churches in August led by our new vicar, Rev’d 
Bill Lemmey:  
 
2nd August     9.30 am Holy Communion at Aylesbeare 

9th August    9.30 am Holy Communion at Farringdon 

16th August    9.30am Holy Communion at Clyst St Mary 

23rd August    9.30 am Holy Communion at Woodbury 

30th August   9.30 am Holy Communion at Exton (outside, weather 
permitting) 
 
In addition, at 11.30 am every Sunday there will be a Zoom 
service led by Rev’d Bill for those who prefer not to travel to 
church or feel more comfortable at home at the moment or would 
just like to join us. Please contact Jill Dupain (Church Admin 
Officer) who will send you a link for these Zoom services (and 
advice if anyone needs it on how to access Zoom)  

Just email her as she needs your email address for the link.  
Email address dupain@hotmail.co.uk. 
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Any baptisms, marriages, funeral services or hospital visits may be 
arranged by contacting: 

the Church Warden Dawn Cowler on 01395 232249 

 

YOUR CHURCHYARD NEEDS YOU 
If anyone could spend an hour or so to help out with the 
maintenance of the churchyard, this would be most 
appreciated. 
This could be mowing, strimming or keeping the graves and 
hedges tidy.  
If you could spare a little time to help please contact David on 
01395 232459 

 
 

DO YOU NEED ASSISTANCE WITH THE COST OF YOUR 
CHILD’S EDUCATION? 

 
ARE YOU STRUGGLING WITH UNIVERSITY FEES, THE 

COST OF SCHOOL TRIPS, MUSICAL TUITION etc? 

If so, the church may be able to help you. There is a 
charitable trust called the Challice Educational Foundation 
which is able to offer assistance to children under the age of 
25 years of age who live in Farringdon. 
 
If you think we may be able to help, do telephone me for a 
chat to discuss your needs.    Dawn – 01395 232249 
 

          
9 

 

10 

 



 

 

11 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 


